Minutes of the Cheselbourne Parish Council

Held at Cheselbourne Village Hall

6th January 2014 at 7.30pm

Present: Cllr Widdowson (Chair), Cllr Greenwood (Vice-Chair), Cllr Bere, Cllr Northover, Cllr Haynes, Cllr Paul

In attendance: Judy Coleman (Clerk) and five members of the public

Minutes of previous meeting:  Signed and approved.

Matters Arising: Cllr Greenwood mentioned that the hedge through Rachel’s field has now been cut back and the access through the footpath is therefore much clearer. Cllr Bere has arranged that when we order the new grit it can be stored at Waterside Farm. However, Grit will not be ordered for the time being as all the bins are currently full.  Cllr Greenwood reported that the War Memorial is the responsibility of the Parish Council and not the church and that the general opinion is that the memorial is in good order. Cllr Widdowson suggested that at the next church ‘yard tidy’ the memorial could be given a clean.

New Parish Councilor:  It was proposed that Mrs Sara Timlin be co-opted onto the Parish Council. All agreed and Cllr Timlin duly took her seat on the Council.

Finance: Current balance stands at: £2,266.98- outstanding cheque – Clerk’s Salary £200.

Cllr Widdowson explained that the Precept needs to be signed and sent back asap.

Planning: Brook Cottage application no. 1/D/13/001459 has been approved.

Highways and Byways: Cllr Northover reported that he had recently spoken to a District Councillor who is in ‘charge’ of pot hols on local roads. Cllr Northover explained that the more complaints that are reported to Dorset County Council regarding pot hols the quicker they will be filled in and therefore urged villagers to do this by contacting www.dorsetforyou.com website or phoning 01305 221020.  Cllr Bere mentioned that the water at Chebbard corner is now so high that cars are getting stuck.  After discussion it was decided that a hole needed to be dug through the hedge so that the water can drain away. Mr Tomlinson explained that the storm drain outside his house has collapsed, he has reported it and it should be repaired in the next 3 days. Cllr Paul explained that there have been a couple of properties in the village with flooding problems.  He has written a report to be included in the Village News to help those with flooding issues, which may be of help i.e. to try and deviate the water away from their property.  Cllr Greenwood asked the PC to provide another 100 sandbags.  Cllr Paul to order and they will be stored in Cllr Greenwood’s outhouse.  Cllr Bere mentioned that if the stream could be dredged out more frequently the water would not be rising as quickly and that anyone that has the stream on their property should endeavour to keep it as clear as possible at all times.

A discussion was held regarding the state of the Church Path. It was agreed that it was in need of repair but that the Parish Council does not have the funds to pay for the work needed.  Mr Tomlinson mentioned that the Tesco Delivery vans using the path are creating more problems and he has contacted Tesco regarding this matter and is awaiting a reply.

Open Session: Mrs Judy Cooper asked about the whereabouts of the Coronation Seat.  Cllr Widdowson explained that Mr Tomlinson had kindly offered to repair and re-paint the seat.  The Parish Council formally thanked Mr Tomlinson for his kind offer.  Mrs Cooper spoke on behalf of the Village Hall Committee regarding the bad state of the culvert in the car park of the hall. She explained that it is in urgent need of repair and that she is currently waiting for a quote from Derek Eastment for the work. Mrs Cooper also mentioned that the amount of cars parked there every day by the staff at the school was not helping and that she had asked Mr Duffin to not park the school mini-bus in the car park in future.  Cllr Greenwood suggested that the Village Hall Committee, with the support of the Parish Council, should approach the County Council and ask them to help fund the repair.  Mrs Cooper also explained that the new seat in the village playground has been well received by the general public and asked if maybe another one of the benches by the Village Hall could be transferred to the playground.  Cllr Widdowson agreed that this would be a good idea and Mrs Cooper will approach Mr Roger Gray to ask for his help in transporting the bench to the Playground.
Cllr Haynes questioned whether anyone else was having problems with their recycling bags being replaced properly after refuse collection.  There was a general agreement that most people seem to have the same problem but Cllr Greenwood went on to explain that with the new refuge scheme about to come into place in the village that proper bins for recycling would be provided.  Mr Tomlinson questioned as to where the householders were supposed to store all the various bins about to be provided by the WDDC.  Cllr Greenwood explained that if any householders do have concerns regarding the bins they should contact the WDDC asap to explain exactly what type of bin or bags they would require.

Date of Next Meeting: Monday 3rd March 2014 at 7.30pm

